
  

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Pulse 
                                               Volunteer Services Newsletter          October 2022 

Guardian Angel Volunteers  

Shirley was the cart driver, it was 4pm, there were two patients waiting for the courtesy cart.  

Shirley arrived with the courtesy cart, but one patient could not access the cart, so she had to 

wait for her driver to arrive with the car.   

  

Norma waited with this patient and upon leaving, the woman handed an envelope to Norma. 

Norma thought it was a scripture and simply tucked it in her pocket.  Come to find out it was 

an envelope with a $50 bill in it.  The money was passed along to the Foundation and they in 

turn awarded Norma and Shirley with a Guardian Angel pin and certificate. 

  

Your gestures towards this patient made a special difference during her visit at YRMC.  Well-

deserved and congratulations!   

Annual Reorientations for 2022 have been 
going on and we are grateful we can meet 
again as a group to complete this  
requirement.  We appreciate those of you 
who can attend and participate when your  
department meets.  Even Cooper sat through 
reorientation with his fellow PAWS handlers 
this year. 

PAWS REORIENTATION 2022 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

New names for our  

Imaging Centers 

East & West Labor Day 
Red, White & Blue 

Prescott Medical Imaging (PMI) and Prescott 

Valley Medical Imaging (PVMI) have new 

names as part of YRMC’s affiliation with Dignity 

Health.  They are now:  

Dignity Health Imaging Center, Prescott 

Dignity Health Imaging Center, Prescott Valley 

Chaplain of the Day 

Request for a Chaplain?  What 

to do next…..   

Call the operator, provide the 
details of the request and the 
operator will get a hold of the 
Chaplain of the Day.  The  
operator has the Chaplain of 
the Day schedule for the East 
Campus and the West  
Campus.   

What & How to Call a Code   

You should have a “buddy badge” clipped with your volunteer badge.  

This is for reference when a code is called or if you need to call a code.   

Need to call a Code? “ALL CODES, CALL 222”. By calling 222, this 

alerts the operator there is an emergency and they drop everything to 

answer the 222 call. You will identify yourself, which campus you are 

calling from, location of the code and what the code is.  

Note:  If you volunteer at the Outpatient Services Building (OSB) – you 
will call 9-911 



Volunteer Uniforms 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Quarter’s Exceptions to our Uniform Policy – We Love It when you Dress Up 

Halloween Week 

October 25 – 31 

Wear orange or fall colors 

and feel free to dress up on October 31
st
 

Halloween is on a Monday! 

December  

(all month) 

Wear holiday attire or 

red and/or green apparel 

These featured volunteers are some of the volunteers who do additional days, full days, subbing, 
etc.     

Can I volunteer more than 4 hours in a day?  Yes, you can! 

Can I volunteer a full day?  Yes, you can! 

Can I volunteer more than one day a week?  Yes, you can! 

Can I train in another area and be a substitute?  Yes, you can! 

We have many volunteers who do more than one day a week and more than one job. 

If you want to do more or something different in addition to what you are currently doing, let us 

know.  We are happy to add to your time with us!   

Volunteer Days Off for the Holidays 

 Thanksgiving & the day after     November 24 & 25 

 

The following dates include actual holidays & observed 

Christmas             December 25 & 26  

New Year’s Day             January 1 & 2 



 

 
 

 

 

AWARDS LIST 

Volunteers Awarded During    
               

June, July, August, September 2022 

100 Hour Pin 

Elaine Anderson 

Vicki Durfee 

Rebecca Fallon 

Gary Frank 

Judy Grimm 

Cynthia Henaghan 

Larry Lee II 

Marsha Lee 

Linda Martinez 

Barbara Paszternak 

Lesa Quintana 

Douglas Ruckel 

Abby Stoecker 

Sam Stoecker 

Nikki Sullivan 

Robert James Thomas 

Chuck Verry 

Jeanne Walton 

 

200 Hour Pin 

Larry Artzer 

Alycia Metcalf 

Don Poulsen 

Eleanor Salinas 

Ken Schiltz 

Kathleen Sischka 

Robert J. Thomas 

Pam van Driel 

  

350 Hour Bar 

Nancy Doherty 
Kathleen Dulley 

Nancy Klein 

Lori Owensby 

Jo Poulsen 

 

500 Hour Bar 

Carol Amedeo 

Janet Bleifer 

Glynna Gower 

Shari Hill 

Darryl Humphrey 

Rhonda Kremer 

Lynette McCormick 

Michael Rogers 

 

850 Hour Bar 

Denice Caywood 

Robert Hall 

Deirdre Rogers 

 

1000 Hour Bar 

Shirley Ann Atencio 

Mary D’Angina 

Wendell Emery 

Georganne Grotey 

Paul Kerper 

Diana Taylor 

Bev Turner 

1500 Hour Bar 

Sonia Clarke 

Mary Kerper 

Don Packard 

Kathy Pessin 

Andy Prezioso 

Dana Todsen 

 

2000 Hour Bar 

Maggie Goltra 

Eric Gulsrud 

Sandy Hanratty 

Carol Shepherd 

 

2500 Hour Bar 

Kim Haugen 

Bob Wade 

  

3000 Hour Bar 

Sandy Sawyer 

 

4000 Hour Bar 

Larry Christensen 

 

4500 Hour Bar 

Linda Davidson 

 

5000 Hour Bar 

Norma Bauer  

  

  

6000 Hour Bar 

Richard Schoen 

 

5 Year Pin 

Joseph Baker 

Nance Busboom 

Marshall Case 

Denice Caywood 

Robert Charette 

Judith Hall 

Robert Hall 

Carol Shepherd 

Sue Stratford  

Kathy Stemm 

  

10 Year Pin 

Anna Marie Ansbach 

Eric Gulsrud 

Stephen Kukol 

Shirley Reeves 

Judy Tuggle 

 

15 Year Pin 

Penny Reed 

 

20 Year Pin 

Barbara Ockenfels 

 

Congratulations and 
Thank You! 

“The Pulse” is a quarterly publication of Volunteer Services of  Dignity Health, Yavapai Regional Medical Center, 1003 Willow 
Creek Road Prescott Arizona 86301. Permission to use material from this newsletter is granted for non-commercial uses provided you 
credit the source. Credit is given to the author of various articles that are reprinted, when the original author is known. Any omission of 
credit to an author is purely unintentional and should not be construed as plagiarism or literary theft.  

Volunteer Services West Campus - Prescott 928-771-5678 / East Campus – Prescott Valley 928-442-8678.  


